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Aboriginal Families Supported Through New Affordable Housing

McGuinty Government Helping Off-Reserve Communities In Oftawa
NEWS November 20, 2009

Forty Aboriginal households living off-reserve will benefit from new affordable housing in
Ottawa.

The Gignul Non-Profit Housing Corporation and Tungasuvvingat Inuit are local Aboriginal
housing providers that will develop the new affordable housing.

The proposed site of the Gignul project will be at 1043 Cummings Avenue and the
Tungasuvvingat Inuit project will be at 297 and 301 Savard Avenue, both in Ottawa’s east end.

These new affordable housing projects in Ottawa are part of the $60-million First Nation, inuit,
Metis Urban and Rural (FIMUR) Housing Program for Aboriginal families living off-reserve and
outside of the Greater Toronto Area. The province is working in partnership with Ontario
Aboriginal Housing Services, which is administering the FIMUR Housing Program and working
with local Aboriginal housing providers.

QUOTES

“The paitnership between our government and Aboriginal communities continues to make great
progress in providing more affordable housing for off-reserve Aboriginal families right here in
Ottawa.”

- Jim Watson, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

“This housing announcement provides great opportunity for experienced urban Aboriginal
housing providers to reduce waiting lists while stimutating the economy through new
construction and building rehabilitation."

- Don McBain, Executive Director, Ontario Aboriginal Housing Services

QUICK FACTS

= The Gignul project is receiving more than $4.7 million and the Tungasuvvingat |nuit project
is receiving more than $1.7 million for a total of $6.5 million.

= To date, more than $20.4 million has been allocated to local Aboriginal housing providers in
communities across Ontario through the FIMUR Housing Program, to deliver 144 units of
affordable housing.

« The GTA Aboriginal Off-Reserve Housing Program will deliver $20-million for up to 320 low-
income aboriginal households in the Greater Toronto Area through new affordable rental
units, homeownership loans and home repairs.

LEARN MORE

Find out more about how Ontario is building stronger relationships with Aboriginal communities.
Learn more about Ontario Aboriginal Housing Services.




